

(Affiliated to CBSE, New Delhi- No.: 5730019)

Ext.CP.No. 157 25/03/2020

## Virtual Learning for New Academic Session 2020-21

Dear Parent,

Greetings from Al Khozama!!!

"In every adversity lies the seed of an equal or greater opportunity"

The spread of COVID-19 has dramatically changed our pattern of life in the past few weeks. As we all adjust to this changing world, under these forced circumstances of social distancing, quarantine, and lockdown, let's work together to help our children and minimize the disruption this adverse situation has caused.

It is in this regard that we have launched Virtual Coaching for Grade 10 through Video Conferencing from 15th March 2020. I am extremely delighted to inform you that we are starting classes virtually using **Zoom Video Conferencing** for all other grades as well. By first week of April all classes right from **KG and Grades 1 to 10** would be at full swing and we are fully equipped. Please make sure that you have a stable internet connection, PC (Laptop/Desktop), Microphone & Webcam.

We request all parents to ensure that every child joins these online sessions and participates in the same vigilantly. Please motivate your ward to follow the instructions given in the virtual class and complete revision of the topics learnt on a daily basis.

The annual results (**Grades 1 to 8**) have been published online to those who have cleared all the fee dues including March 2020. Also note that collection of result is compulsory to attend the virtual classes for the new Academic year 2020 -21.

**Schedule:** (A detailed day wise timetable will be circulated separately)

- A. Grade 9 starting from Sunday 29th March
- B. Grade 8 from Monday 30th March
- C. Other Grades in the following days consecutively.

Meanwhile we have ensured the availability of all Text and Notebooks and are ready for distribution. To avoid unnecessary crowding and to ensure smooth distribution, we have made all arrangements to deliver the Books at your doorsteps. We shall be sharing the price list along with necessary guidelines and bank account details to which the amount is to be remitted.

Let us together ensure that the academics of our children are not compromised due to the series of unexpected circumstances. The school and teachers shall provide all necessary support to the children in this regard.

Hoping for the best and stay geared for the virtual learning experience.

We look forward to your continued support to overcome the current crisis.

Stay Safe; Stay Healthy

Regards

K. M. Abdul Azeez

Principal

